The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan





February 18, 2003

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

This letter transmits a motion for Council action authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an Interlocal Cooperation Agreement with the City of Burien to allow King County to allocate funding for the purchase of the Branson property in the City of Burien.  

This motion would accompany the First Quarter Supplemental request that authorizes and allocates $125,000 for the Branson property acquisition.  In order for King County to disburse these funds to the City of Burien, an Interlocal Cooperation Agreement must be signed by both entities.  The Branson acquisition is a continuing effort by King County to protect salmon habitat around Puget Sound.

Thank you for considering this motion.  If you have any questions or need more information, please call Robert Kniestedt, Business and Finance Officer in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at (206) 296-7778.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Steve Broz, Budget Supervisor, Office of Management and Budget

Lisa Youngren, Budget Analyst, Office of Management and Budget

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Daryl Grigsby, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WRLD), DNRP

Robert Kniestedt, Business and Finance Officer, WRLD, DNRP

